

March 28, 2008

The Honorable Mayor Gary Becker Mayor's Office 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

Re: Rotary Post Prom Fencing Request

Dear Mayor Becker:

The Downtown Rotary Club of Racine is sponsoring the 54th Annual Post Prom at Festival Hall Saturday, May 17, 2008.

We are requesting the City of Racine to provide us with 950 linear feet of wood slat fencing with 95 fencing stands. The city has historically provided this for this event. Mr. Donnie Show, of Parks and Recreation, has been our contact and he suggested we make our request in writing to you and the common council. This letter serves as that request.

The fencing and stands will be used at the edge of the parking lot and sideways to the south of Festival Hall for crowd and traffic control. We will set up the fencing on the morning of May 17th and remove it on Sunday, May 18th after the event.

I look forward to a favorable response on behalf of this traditional event. Please call me with any questions or concerns.

On behalf of the Downtown Rotary Club of Racine,

Daniel R. Risch

Post Prom Facilities Chairperson

DR:pl